THE CORRIE FORUM October 2020

Remember to check out our website: www.corrie.tameside.sch.uk

To see this newsletter in colour on our website

E-mail: admin@corrie.tameside.sch.uk
Facebook:Corrieprimaryandnurseryschool
Tel: 0161-336-2242

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY

OCTOBER		
	THURSDAY 22ND	SCHOOL CLOSES FOR HALF TERM
	FRIDAY 23RD	SCHOOL CLOSED INSET DAY
NOVEMBER	MONDAY 2ND	SCHOOL RE-OPENS
	MONDAY 2ND	FLU NASAL VACCINATION-YEAR 6 &
		ABSENTEES
	FRIDAY 6TH	REMEMBERANCE VIRTUAL ASSEMBLY
	FRIDAY 20TH	TUDOR DAY YEAR 5
	FRIDAY 27TH	WIZARD LEARNER AWARDS
6PM	THURSDAY 26TH	DIGITAL SAFETY EVENING

CORONAVIRUS

IF YOU HAVE ANY QUESTIONS OR QUERIES REGARDING THE SYMPTOMS, PROCEDURES OR ISOLATION. PLEASE ASK.

WE ARE HERE TO SUPPORT YOU AND YOUR CHILD IF YOU HAVE ANY CONCERNS.

PLEASE HELP US KEEP EVERYONE SAFE AND CONTINUE TO CO-OPERATE WITH US BY NOT COMING INTO SCHOOL UNLESS REQUESTED AND WEARING A MASK IF YOU DO. THANK YOU

IMPORTANT ONLINE LEARNING

Whilst your child is remote learning or online. Please go to the school's website, click parents' - please read the links to safeguarding and children being online in the Covid 19 & remote learning section.



THE Golden Rules

We are kind and gentle

We are prepared for the school day

We work hard

We look after property

We listen to people

We are honest

.

Year is 97%

Attendance

We have been amazed with how well our children have come back into school and how happy they are. Our overall school attendance has been really good so well done and keep up the good work. I'm sure there will b lots of attendance certificates being given out before Christmas. Mrs Higginbotham

Whole School attendance target for this

The attendance this term is 97.6 % THIS IS

FANTASTIC KEEP IT UP !!!!!!!

PACKED LUNCHES

PLEASE DO NOT SEND SWEETS OR
CHOCOLATE TO SCHOOL, PLEASE PROVIDE
A HEALTHY LUNCH.
ALL RECEPTION TO YEAR 2 CHILDREN CAN
HAVE A FREE HEALTHY LUNCH MADE ON
THE PREMISES, GIVE ONE WEEKS NOTICE
AT THE OFFICE IF YOU WISH TO CHANGE

NURSERY CHILDREN

IF YOUR CHILD ATTENDS MORNINGS ONLY IN NURSERY, WE HAVE PLACES AVAILABLE FOR THE AFTERNOONS UNTIL 3.30PM PAYABLE IN ADVANCE AT A COST OF £12.90 DAILY.

WORKING PARENTS MAY BE ELIGIBLE TO CLAIM THE AFTERNOON COST. FROM JANUARY 2021 - PLEASE LET THE OFFICE KNOW IF YOU WISH YOUR CHILD TO ATTEND. VISIT CHILDCARECHOICES.GOV.UK

REMOTE LEARNING

After half term, if your child has to self-isolate, they will be completing their school work online using the platform Google Classroom.

Your child has been practicing logging on and how to locate and complete the work set by the teacher. Please see our website click parent's for more information on remote learning. Google Classroom can be accessed on any hardware; laptop, ipad, computer and through Xbox and PlayStation. If you would like more information please see your class teacher at drop off or pick up or contact the class email—they will be happy to support you.

Congratulations to our Reading Ambassadors of 2020-2021!

Oliver in 3L

Lexi-Mae in 3W

Tilly in 4M

Ben in 4AF

Silah in 5G

Leon in 5G

Remi 6T

Charlotte in 6MP

They will be working hard to encourage other children to visit the library and will have other responsibilities to promote a love of reading in school and at home.

Mr Macdonald

Reception Class

The children in the Reception class have had a super time in the Pumpkin patch outside. They could weigh Pumpkins, buy pumpkins and weigh the different sized pumpkins to say which was the heaviest and the lightest. The smallest and the biggest pumpkins. The children loved cutting up and investigating inside the Pumpkin. ''It smells funny'' said Tom. ''It feels strange" said Saffron.

After reading the story, pumpkin soup, we made and tasted Pumpkin soup, some children wanted more!













Nursery have made a lovely start to the year. We have noticed lots of friendships' blossoming. The children have engaged with activities based around ourselves, where we live and Autumn changes. They have created their own maps of the local area and the children had lots to say about the signs of Autumn especially our pumpkins. After half term we will be looking at 'Bear' stories.

Coronavirus information

If you are in any doubt regarding symptoms, testing or isolating please refer to www.gov.uk/coronavirus if you still need assistance, please telephone the school, we will be happy to discuss.

Everybody's safety is our priority and we appreciate your co-operation.

It is essential you do not come into school unless you are requested to do so. If you do, please sanitise and wear a mask.

Please make sure your child arrives on time.

Ensure your child has everything they need when they arrive at school, lunch, pe kit, homework as we cannot accept items during the school day.

Appointments during the school day must be avoided where possible and evidence is required.

Follow the Covid guidelines in and out of school premises to keep all our families safe.

Homework

Unless homework is set on Google Classroom, the children will be given School Jam (linked to Power Maths) or the Maths Factor to consolidate previous skills. To login into Active Learn to access the Maths Factor visit www.activelearnprimary.co.uk

Mrs Faulkner

OUR CHILDREN PLAY OUT IN ALL
WEATHERS

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

A WATERPROOF COAT AND
SUITABLE SHOES SHOULD BE WORN
TO SCHOOL PLEASE EVERY DAY.

<del>^^^^</del>

A great start to Power Maths!

The children and staff have started using Power Maths to support the mastery approach across school. This half term they've focussed on place value and addition and subtraction.

Mrs Faulkner

#### **Free School Meals**

You can apply for Free School Meals online using the following website:

www.cloudforedu.org.uk/ofsm/sims-tameside

Please apply if you are eligible as your child
will receive a healthy lunch and school will
receive £1320 per year to raise attainment
within the school via Pupil Premium - you can
still send your child with a packed lunch if you
prefer.

IF YOU ARE ELIGIBLE THIS CAN SAVE YOU £437 PER CHILD PER YEAR

# YEAR 6 APPLY FOR HIGH SCHOOL PLACES

Just a reminder that the closing date for your child's High school application is Saturday 31st October 2020

Apply via Tameside.gov.uk

## NURSERY APPLY FOR RECEPTION CLASS

The opening date for your child's Reception Class place is Sunday 1 November 2020

Apply via Tameside.gov.uk

#### From Mrs Higginbotham

Don't struggle on your own

I know that there has been lots of additional worries placed on us since covid arrived which is causing families to struggle financially and emotionally. Please don't feel you are on your own. If you need some support around mental health, finances or just need a chat, please do not hesitate to come and see me. There is always a cup of tea on hand.

#### Christmas is a time of STRESS!

With Chrismtas coming and even more pressures on us this year, please let me know if you need any support with food or presents. Don't feel you have to struggle on your own. I am here to help







Year 4

A few photos of the year 4 River walk which was enjoyed by all.

SEE OUR WEBSITE FOR THE

LATEST SCHOOL

INFORMATION, EVENTS AND CLASS BLOGS

www.corrie.tameside.sch.uk

#### **Black History Month 2020**

Throughout October, children at Corrie have been celebrating Black



History Month by each year group learning about an important black man or woman and their achievements.

The children have been busy learning about their life and the adversity that they faced and have also created some fantastic pieces of work.



YEAR 2 BELOW



Year 2 Artwork

Jeffrey's art



All the Governors, parents, children and staff at Corrie would like to wish Mrs Cartledge a speedy recovery.

It's been really fantastic to have all the children back in school, learning and socialising with their friends again. The children have settled into the new routines really quickly and are being super sensible about making sure they are following hygiene rules. Thank you to all the parents who are following the guidance around social distancing both in school and at home so that we can keep the whole community safe.

I have really enjoyed seeing the class posts of the children celebrating their learning and enjoying school life. There has been lots of creative learning in our classrooms and in the clubs that we have been able to run after school, we will continue to do our best to provide additional curricular clubs while adhering to the guidance. As always we are here to support the children and if you need additional support please get in touch, these are difficult times and we want to help as much as possible.

Take Care, Mrs Cartledge